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December 5, 2017 

Thomas V. Mike Miller, Jr. 
President of Senate 
Maryland General Assembly 
State House, H-107 
Annapolis, MD 21401-1991 

Michael E. Busch 
Speaker of the House of Delegates 
Maryland General Assembly 
State House, H-101 
Annapolis, MD 21401-1991 

Dear Mr. President and Mr. Speaker: 

LARRY HOGAN 

Governor 

BOYD K. RUTHERFORD 

Lt. Governor 

KENNETH C. HOLT 

Secretary 

Pursuant to State Government Article §7- 512.1, the Department of Housing and Community Development shall 
report to the General Assembly on the Low-Income Weatherization Component of the Electric Universal 
Service Program. In fulfilment of this mandate, attached please find the Electric Universal Service Program 
Report dated as of April 11 , 2016 providing information in accordance with Section 2-1246 of the State 
Government Article. 

In 2017, $0 of the Low-Income Weatherization Component of the Electric Universal Service Program (EUSP) 
was transferred to the Department of Housing and Community Development. 

Zero households in zero political jurisdictions were served. Zero weatherization agencies participated in 
weatherization activities funded by EUSP. The average cost per unit was $0. 

If you have any questions on this or any other matter, please contact me at (301) 429-7796 or by email at 
Matthew.Heckles@maryland.gov at your convenience . 

.. 
Assistant Secretary 
Community Development Administration 
Department of Housing and Community Development 

cc: Sarah T. Albert, Mandated Reports Specialist, Department of Legislative Services (5 copies) 
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